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Federal Subsistence Board Extends Moose Season in the FM1203 
hunt area of Unit 12 to October 10, 2022 

 
The Federal Subsistence Board (Board) approved WSA22-03 with modification to extend the moose 
hunt season in the FM1203 hunt area of Unit 12 (that portion within the Tetlin National Wildlife 
Refuge and those lands within the Wrangell-St. Elias National Preserve north and east of a line 
formed by the Pickerel Lake Winter Trail from the Canadian border to Pickerel Lake) to October 10, 
2022. 
 
Emergency Wildlife Special Action WSA22-03, submitted by the Tetlin National Wildlife Refuge 
Manager, on behalf of the Northway Village Council and Northway Natives Inc., requested that the 
moose season in the Federal hunt FM1203 areas of Unit 12, be extended to September 30th. The 
Board approved the request with modification to extend the season to October 10th, recognizing that 
the time needed to process a special action prevented Federally qualified subsistence users from 
utilizing the full ten days of their request. 
 
This action responded to local Federally qualified subsistence users who expressed a dire need for 
moose this year. Local residents have observed that the beginning of the rut is starting later each 
year. Therefore, bull moose are not moving around in the area until later, making them less available 
for harvest. The Board noted that the moose population can withstand additional harvest and the 
harvestable surplus has not been met. Extending the season will provide a meaningful opportunity to 
Federally qualified subsistence users to harvest moose in the area. 
 
Additional information on the Federal Subsistence Management Program may be found on the web 
at www.doi.gov/subsistence or by visiting www.facebook.com/subsistencealaska. 
 
Missing out on the latest Federal subsistence issues? If you’d like to receive emails and 
notifications on the Federal Subsistence Management Program you may subscribe for regular updates 
by emailing fws-fsb-subsistence-request@lists.fws.gov. 
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